
 

  
 

 

Dear Parents and carers 

As we reach the end of 2020, we reflect back on a term full of 

successes but continued challenges.  Despite bubble closures, 

restrictions on movement and social distancing, our pupils 

continue to enjoy a meaningful educational experience 

delivered by people they know and trust.  For many of our 

pupils, education during the pandemic has not been easy; 

online learning and the break in routine and structure has been 

a test of their resilience and spirit. We are so proud of the way 

the pupils have responded, the courage they have shown and 

the incredible attendance that continues to be on show across 

our Learning Community.  

Not only is the work of our pupil’s worthy of a mention, so too 

is the work of our staff. The flexibility, care and dedication 

shown this term has been a pleasure to witness. They continue 

to go the extra mile and to say that many staff have had to work 

outside of their usual comfort zone would be an 

understatement.  

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the pupils 

and staff for making our annual Kindness Week the success that 

it always is.  Whether it was by donating toys to children less 

fortunate at Christmas, fundraising for Barnsley Hospital or by 

witnessing the small acts of kindness when walking around 

school, the generosity that Kindness Week brings never fails to 

inspire me and fill me with pride. 

As always, but even more so during this difficult time, we would 

like to thank you for your continued support.  The individual 

and personal messages you have sent to staff over the last few 

weeks have been very much appreciated.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is with regret and sadness that we have been unable to end 

the term with our usual festive fun, in the form of Christmas 

concerts and Family Learning Days, however we intend to hold 

a virtual parent consultation evening on Thursday 7th January. 

This will provide an opportunity to discuss your child’s progress 

and meet the staff. A member of your child’s class team will be 

in touch with further details and to set up an appointment.   

As you may know, schools are on-call to support Test and Trace 

during the holidays.  For this reason, if your child experiences 

Covid symptoms within 48 hours of leaving school on Friday 

18th December and subsequently has a positive test result, 

we’d be grateful if you could call or text 07710167934, leaving 

a message with the following information: 

● Name of child 

● Class group 

● Date of symptoms 

● Date of positive test 

  

Pupils return to school on Monday 4th January for what 

promises to be another action-packed year of learning and 

hopefully, over time, a programme of tests and vaccinations.  

On return, we will have an updated risk assessment that notes 

all contacts of positive COVID cases only need to self-isolate for 

10 days (not 14 days).  

On behalf of all of the staff and Governors at Springwell, we 

would like to wish you and your family a very Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year! 

Danny Ross  

Head of School 
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We celebrated another fantastic National 

Poetry Day on the 1st of October by 

welcoming local spoken word artist, Dominic 

Heslop, aka ‘The 1 Devotion’ into school. 

Dominic delivered workshops and listened to 

some of the fantastic poetry written by our 

pupils. It was an inspirational day, the work 

produced was amazing and Dom was left with 

a difficult decision when trying to select a 

winner from the school poetry competition. 

Rather him than me and well done to all! 

 

 
 

 

Taking the curriculum outdoors can have a considerably beneficial impact 

on the learning and development of our pupils. The pupils have had lots of 

fun in outdoor learning this term enhancing their problem solving skills as 

well as developing their communication and resilience. Outdoor learning 

provides our pupils with endless opportunities for exploration, 

experimentation and contextual learning.  

 
 

 

This half term, Springwell at Forest have been 

learning about the features of a myth, and 

focusing on Greek mythology. We learned 

how Perseus went on a quest for the head of a 

monster called Medusa. He needed it in order 

to save his mother from King Polydectes. At 

first we thought Perseus was a hero because 

he killed the monster Medusa. But as we 

researched more about Medusa, we learnt  

that the Goddess Athena had turned her into 

a hideous gorgon all because she was jealous 

of her beauty… How unfair! Our favourite 

lesson by far was when we chose a scene from 

the myth of Perseus and Medusa to act out. 

We took on the roles of different characters, 

from the evil King Acrisius, to the unlucky 

Danae. Next, we will be writing our very own 

myths, so keep an eye on the blog to be 

engrossed in Springwell Mythology. 

 
 

 

GREEK 

MYTHOLOGY 

IN PRIMARY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 2020 

 
This year has been a very different year not without its fair share of difficulties for many families. For Kindness 

Week 2020, our pupils wanted to focus on helping families who may be less fortunate provide a good Christmas 

for their children. All classes collected toys and they were all donated to the Westfield Resource Centre in South 

Elmsall, where members of the Just Homes Care boxed and prepared all the toys to be distributed to families 

struggling this Christmas. Jan, the manager, was very touched by our generosity and send a message of thanks.  

We would like to thank all members of the school community for their generosity and for making our Kindness 

Week another great success.  

 

FUNDRAISING IN YEAR 7 

 

Here at Springwell Special Academy, the pupils 

and teaching staff in Year 7 have been completing 

a daily mile to raise money for Barnsley Hospital 

Charity during the second lockdown period. 

Starting on November 9th the pupils have been 

walking, running and jogging a mile every day, 

regardless of the weather. Barnsley Hospital 

Charity will use the money raised by Year 7 to buy 

technology, which will enable patients to video 

call their friends and family while visitation is 

suspended. The fundraising has been a great 

success and we are extremely proud of Year 7 for 

all their dedication and hard work. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Club Interview – Mrs Hazell 

What is your favourite book and why?  

Harry Potter series, I love the element of Magic and 

adventure. It echo’s history in lots of ways such with hints 

of WW2 (Voldemort as Hitler), Slavery (House elf’s s seen 

as sub- human despite them having powerful magic).  

What inspired you to read the book?  

I spent a long time not wanting to read them as didn’t 

want to follow the ‘trend’, however once I read one book 

I couldn’t stop! 

What is your favourite character and why?  

My favourite character is hard to single out. Randomly 

the phoenix, although not seen as a main character is 

really integral to the narrative and although he’s not my 

favourite, I do like how he weaves in and out of the story. 

But if pressed I would chose, Luna she is odd, quirky but 

also very kind and caring. She stands out as being 

different and embraces this. 

What is your favourite quote?  

We’ve all got both light and dark inside us. What matters 

is the part we choose to act on. That’s who we really are. 

What is your favourite genre?  

I enjoy novels that are set in the 60’s and 70’s, but also 

love Crime novels. 

What is your least favourite character and why?  

My least favourite Character is Barty Crouch senior, he 

portrays himself as being opposed to the dark arts and in 

turn Voldemort and his follows. However, his behaviour 

and the way he treats others gives an insight into a very 

controlling, self-obsessed man who is just as bad as the 

dark lord. 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

  

 

ENGLISH IN KS3 

This half term Year 7 have been reading the playscript, Kes. The pupils 

thoroughly enjoyed reading and acting out the script and have produced 

some fantastic writing as a result, including a diary entry written from the 

point of view of Billy after the loss of Kes. As part of the topic we 

compared elements of the playscript with the film. Combining English with 

ICT we decided to write an email to David (Dai) Bradley, David is the actor 

who plays Billy Casper in the film and we had a number of questions we 

wondered if he would be willing to answer. David replied to our request  

 
and suggested trying to arrange a visit to 

school once COVID clears - he also wished us a 

merry Christmas and sent us this photo of his 

character Billy holding the kestrel. We look 

forward to making this happen in 2021. 

GEOCACHING AT KENDRAY  

Geocaching is a real-world, outdoor treasure hunting 

game using GPS-enabled devices. The pupils navigate 

to a specific set of GPS coordinates and then attempt 

to find the geocache (container) hidden at that 

location. It has been great fun and the pupils have 

shown real problem solving skills, patience and team 

work. 

 

We continue to build on the work we did with South 

Yorkshire Violence Prevention Unit and have put the 

bikes they funded to good use - expanding our 

Outdoor Education programme. Enabling our young 

people to broaden the curriculum they access and 

give them invaluable time to build positive 

relationships with peers and staff. 

 

SOUTH YORKSHIRE VIOLENCE 

PREVENTION UNIT 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

We didn’t let COVID get in the way of our socially 

distanced coffee morning. Thank you to everyone who 

made a cake. We raised a fantastic £120 on the 25th 

September for the World’s Biggest Coffee Morning for 

Macmillan Cancer Support. A big well done and thank you 

goes to everyone who got involved. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year we again supported 

Children in Need by participating 

in a ‘Pudsey Pyjama Party’ 

fundraising event. We raised a 

massive £82! So well done and 

thank you to all who got 

involved, we can definitely make 

a difference. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday 11th December we 

all donned our daftest, most 

wonderful woollies to help 

raise funds for Save the 

Children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was a great day with 

plenty of smiles and we 

managed to raise £48. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


